

## Ark Conway Primary Academy

# NEWSLETTER

## Head's Message

Summer has well and truly arrived this week and the school, like everywhere else, has been hot hot hot! Sunhats are needed for the playground in this summer weather. We do ask, however, that sunglasses stay at home so as not to get broken or lost. Please also remember to apply sun cream to your child before school and leave it in the book bag if you would like your child to reapply at lunchtime.

Thankyou to everyone who attended the Parent Forum this morning. And a huge thank you again for all the hard work that happens in terms of fundraising and behind the scenes. The Parent Forum is an integral part of our school community and the school would not be what it is without you!

One of the highlights of the school year is the Summer Fair, taking place on Saturday I Ith July I I:30am – 2pm. If you are available and would like to get involved, parent volunteers are still needed! Please get in touch with Alex Vaizey via groupspace, in the playground or by email <a href="mailto:alexvaizey@hotmail.co.uk">alexvaizey@hotmail.co.uk</a>. Thank you again in advance for what is set to be a wonderful event.

Have a great weekend everyone... Enjoy the sun!

## Composer of the week

Next week, our composer will continue to be: **George**Frideric Handel



## Stars of the Week

For showing respect our stars of the week are:







Kieran

Huda

Kailah

Kailah









Belal

Jack

Aimee

Leyla

## **Home Learning**

**Reception:** Tell me about the Mad Hatter's Tea Party.

**Year I:** Write Mr Welsh a letter about what you can do at the seaside.

**Year 2:** Research your chosen topic for your news report.

**Year 3:** Find out fascinating facts about your chosen country. For example: the food, the culture and any places of interest.

### **Attendance**

This week, the attendance figures are:

st	Lewis class	99.8%
2 <sup>nd</sup>	Dahl class	98.5%
3rd	Potter class	97%
4 <sup>th</sup>	Carroll class	96.1%





## **Notices**

### **End of Term**

As we near the end of the academic year, we ask that you ensure your account is up to date and make any payments that are due by Friday 17th July. Please also return any school library or reading books over the next couple of weeks.

## **Dates for your Diary**

Friday 10th July: Reception and Year I parents' assembly

**Saturday II<sup>th</sup> July**: Summer Fair II:30am — 2pm

**Tuesday 14th July:** Move up morning in class for children to meet their new class team

**Wednesday 15th July:** Sports Day (more details below)

Friday 17th July: Year 2 and Year 3 parents' assembly

Friday 17th July: Conway Football Tournament at 1:30pm Trinity Way

**Monday 20**th **July:** Year I trip to the seaside (details to be sent home in a letter)

**Monday 20**th **July:** Year 2 overnight (details to be sent home in a letter)

Tuesday 21st July: End of term at 1:30pm





## Sports Day

We are looking forward to our Sports Day this year on **Wednesday 15**th **July**. Please see below for key information:

#### Reception

Carroll class will be visiting Ark Swift (Australia Road W12 7PT) for their sports day. Parents are very welcome to come along and watch between 10am and 1pm.

#### Year I and Year 2

Potter and Dahl class will be at Linford Christie Stadium (Artillery Way, off Du Cane Road W12 0DF) for the morning and parents are invited to watch between 10am – 12:30pm.

#### Year 3

Lewis class will be visiting Linford Christie Stadium (Artillery Way, off Du Cane Road W12 0F) for the afternoon and parents are invited to watch between 12:30 and 3pm.

## What to wear

Please can all children come to school wearing his/her school P.E kit. If it is sunny, please bring a sunhat and sun cream.

#### Lunch

The children will be having a packed lunch picnic. Please provide a packed lunch in a bag suitable for your child to carry. Please also ensure your child has a bottle of water. If you are eligible for income support based free school meals, please speak to Mrs McCormick or Mrs Navaratne by Tuesday 7th July at 10am.

#### **Parent volunteers**

All parents are invited to come along and watch. However, we would be grateful if some parents could volunteer to help walk the children to the sports day too. If you are available to assist your child's class, please speak to a member of staff. You will be needed from approximately 9:15 – Ipm for the morning session or I I am – 4pm for the afternoon session.



